
Best regards,

www.GwinnettTaxCommissioner.com

What If My Vehicle Does Not Pass the Emission Test?

I want to help you conduct your tax and tag business 
with ease. Send your questions or suggestions to

TaxCommissioner@gwinnettcounty.com.

Denise R. Mitchell, MPA
Tax Commissioner

TIPS
TAX & TAG

It’s wise to get your vehicle inspected four to six weeks before your registration renewal date. This 
will allow you to have sufficient time to address any unforeseen issues that might arise with your 
vehicle. However, even when done early, your vehicle might fail an emission test. If that happens, 
follow these steps to get your vehicle repaired and retested. 

•	 Check for warranties, recalls, and technical service 
bulletins regarding the emission control system for your 
vehicle. This could save you time and money. 

•	 Get a diagnostice performed on the vehicle to determine 
what emission repairs are needed.

•	 Have the vehicle repaired. Go to the RepairWatch 
Public Report, available at Cleanairforce.com/common/
repairwatch for a list of repair facilities. 

•	 Ask the mechanic to complete the Emissions Repair Form 
after the repairs are finished. 

•	 Take the completed Emission Repair Form back to the 
inspection station you used for a free retest (within 30 
days of the original test date). 

Model years 2001-2022 must have a passing emission test 
to register or renew in 2025.

Emission Testing Required in 2025

Understanding this process will give you the confidence to resolve a failed emission inspection 
and get safely back on the road. Visit CleanAirForce.com for testing locations and other 
emission information. 



Customer Service Agents available 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. weekdays.
Property Tax: tax@gwinnettcounty.com · 770-822-8800

Motor Vehicles: tag@gwinnettcounty.com · 770-822-8818
Chat with us at www.GwinnettTaxCommissioner.com.

We’re Here to Help!

MON • TUE • THU • FRI WED SAT • SUN

8:30 - 5:30 8:30 - 6:00 Closed

Tag Office Hours • All Locations

GET YOUR DECAL 
INSTANTLY AT A KIOSK

RENEW YOUR TAG WITHOUT 
EVER LEAVING YOUR VEHICLE

Did you know that two of our locations offer drive-thru services? At the 
tag offices in Lawrenceville (750 S. Perry St.) and Snellville (2845 Lenora 

Church Rd.), you can renew your tag and receive or renew a disabled person’s 
placard without having to leave your car. 

When renewing at a drive-thru you can renew up to three tags in a single transaction 
and can pay using a credit card, check, cash, or money order. 

Disabled person’s placard applications can be picked up in the drive-thru, and the placard 
can be issued as long as the completed application is submitted. You can also download the 
application from our website or pick up one in any tag office.

Kiosks are a convenient way to renew your tag. All you 
need is your driver’s license and debit or credit card to 

get your decal instantly. Convenience fees apply and one fee 
covers up to 10 vehicles. You can renew your vehicle up to 60 

days before your birthday. Kiosks are located across the county 
and metro area. Many are located in Kroger and Publix stores. To  

find  one  near  you, visit www.GwinnettTaxCommissioner.com/kiosks.

Please note: Title work cannot be processed in a drive-thru and property tax payments are only accepted inside. 


